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Thursday 17th March, 2022 

Dear Customer, 
 
Re: Product Change Notification for Harwin product. 
Please be advised that the solder cup on the M80-PF5 high power female contact has 
been deepened. This will also affect all Datamate Mix-Tek or Datamate Power 
connector assemblies that includes the contact number PF5. The solder cup change can 
be seen in this comparison – our solder testing has shown no effect on fit, form or 
function: 
 
Old Design: 

 
 
New Design: 

 
 
Existing stock will be to the old design. The new design has now started production 
and will replace the old design as stocks are exhausted. The Technical Drawings and 
CAD Models for the contact are updated on the website. CAD Models for assemblies 
will be adjusted soon, and Technical drawings for assemblies will be adjusted at the 
time of future updates. Please contact us if you need any assembly models or drawings 
adjusted. 
 
If you have any further questions regarding this letter, please do not hesitate to 
contact us. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
The Product Change Team 
technical@harwin.com 


